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Zambian Mining Minister Inspecting the Southeast Ore 

Body Project of NFCA 
 

(A scene of the meeting between the Mining Minister and the 

company’s management) 

 

On January 6, 2013, Zambia local time, accompanied by 

Mr. MOOYA B.C. LUMAMBA, director of Zambia Mine Safety 

Administration, Mr. YAMFWA MUKANGA, Zambian Mining 

Minister, paid a visit to NFC Africa Plc (NFCA), an enterprise 

of CNMCL in Zambia, to inspect the construction condition of 

its Southeast Ore Body Project. He also held talks with the 

company’s management. 

During the visit, Minister YAMFWA MUKANGA showed 
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great solicitude for the progress of NFCA Southeast Ore Body 

Project. He hoped that NFCA would quicken the project 

construction and benefit peoples of both countries. He also 

promised necessary support and help from the Mining Ministry. 

Mr. Wang Chunlai, executive director and DCEO of CNMCL 

and president of NFCA, thanked the Mining Ministry for its 

constant support to the work of NFCA. He said that the EIA 

report for the construction of the southeast ore body had been 

approved by Zambian Government. The rectification items 

required by the EIA report are being gradually confirmed and 

implemented by NFCA. NFCA will strictly abide by the laws 

and regulations of Zambia and the requirements of the EIA 

report, speed up the construction of the southeast ore body, 

repay the shareholders, promote employment, and benefit 

local society. 

(By courtesy of NFCA) 

 


